
 

 

 
  

 
                                                                                     
 

Newsletter -  September 2020 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We are delighted to welcome you all back to school. It has been lovely to see the classrooms filled with 
happy, smiling children and to hear the laughter in the playground once again. We have missed you all!  
As you will have seen from our Stay Safe booklet, all our staff have been working extremely hard to 
make the school and our school grounds as safe as possible for you and your children.  
 
Monthly Newsletters, dinner menus, holiday dates and other information will be accessed through the 

school website and your Seesaw App. 
 

Information for starting back to school 
 

Schoolmoney App 
As already advised before the end of the last school year, school is moving to an online cashless 
payment system.  We have opted for the same system as used in Strandtown to make the process easier 
for parents.  Payments for dinners, milk, uniform, school fund and other items through the year can be 
accessed in the payment tab or shop tab.  Cash should no longer be sent into school.  If you are having 
any difficulty with the system, please contact the school office and we will endeavour to help you. 

 
 

 Consent Forms-You will receive a number of consent forms to complete and send back to school 
next week. These must all be returned together, in the same folder they were sent out in and by 
the date given on the pack. 

 

If details change during the year, particularly phone numbers, addresses or medical details, please 
advise us in writing. 

 
 
 

 

 

 Morning Snack-We are encouraging healthy eating in school and request that each child brings a 
wrapped ready-to-eat piece of fruit for their morning snack.  Crisps, chocolate biscuits or sweets 
should not be brought. Please make sure your child can manage opening his/her break 
independently. For snack time, yoghurts should not be brought.  Please remember that no 
products containing nuts should be brought.   
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 Milk / Water-Milk will be available in school from the 21st September. You will receive more 
information about payment through the Seesaw App next week. We are encouraging all children 
to bring a small bottle of water to school each day.  Children who do not take milk will use their  
own water bottle at snack time.  

 

 Dinners-School dinner will be available to purchase from 28th September. For P1-P3 children 
dinners are £13.00 per week (£2.60 per day).  You should by now have registered for the 
Schoolmoney online payment system. Dinners should be ordered for the week and paid for 
online by the Sunday evening prior to dinners being taken.  Anyone not registered when dinners 
commence will be required to provide a packed lunch.  This includes those entitled to free meals.   

 

If any parents think their child may be entitled to free school meals and have not yet applied, please 
contact the Education Authority or fill in a free school meals form which can be found on their website. 
https://www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/free-school-meals-uniform-grants/apply-for-free-school-meals-
uniform-grants 
The school receives additional money for those children entitled to free school meals, so even if you do 
not wish to take a meal, please still apply as this will affect our budget. 
 We are only able to provide free school meals once we have official notification from the Education 
Authority.  Sometimes children who are entitled to free school meals do not wish to have a meal every 
day and prefer to bring a packed lunch on certain days.  Please book accordingly online. 

 

 Packed Lunch- Parents are asked to send a healthy lunch and not to send runny yoghurts or 
crisps. It is also important to ensure your child is able to manage what has been put into his/her 
lunchbox independently. In order to reduce the amount of waste which has to be disposed of in 
school any uneaten food along with wrappers etc. will be sent home in lunchboxes. As there are 
some children in school who suffer from a nut allergy, please do not send any nut-based 
products into school. 

 

 Birthday Cake / Party Bags-We are unable to accept any items from home to be shared with the 
class. 

 

 School Uniform- All the children are looking very smart in their uniforms.  We would like to 
maintain this high standard throughout the year.  Please make sure your child wears the correct 
school uniform every day.  Children should be able to put on/take off and fasten their shoes by 
themselves.  Sweatshirts, polo shirts and waterproof coats are kept in stock in school.  If you 
require any items, please order through the schoolmoney app/shop.  Please ensure you have 
put your child’s name on EVERY item of clothing. 

 

 Jewellery/Hair Fastenings/Hair Styles-Due to health and safety concerns, no jewellery including 
earrings is permitted to be worn in school. If your child’s ears have been recently pierced and the 
earrings are unable to be taken out for a period of time, they must be covered with a plaster. 
Children wearing items of jewellery to school will be asked to remove them.  Long hair should be 
tied back with a simple hair fastening e.g. plain bobble or ribbon. From time to time a number of 
children come to school with ‘extreme’ hairstyles which are unsuitable for school.  Often this can 
cause a distraction in the classroom and also places other parents under pressure to permit 
similar hairstyles.  Please keep these hairstyles for the holidays.   
 

 
 

https://www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/free-school-meals-uniform-grants/apply-for-free-school-meals-uniform-grants
https://www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/free-school-meals-uniform-grants/apply-for-free-school-meals-uniform-grants
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 Information Session for Parents-Unfortunately we are unable to hold information sessions for 
parents at present. Please check our website for induction information. 

 

 Parent Interviews-We are hoping we will be able to hold face to face Parent/Teacher interviews 
for P1-3 and Nursery children during October and March. Once clear guidance is received we will 
send out further information. 

 

 Punctuality-You will have received a time for you to bring your child to school. It is extremely 
important that you adhere to this time and enter and exit the school grounds as quickly as 
possible. We have noticed that some parents are not sticking to their allocated time and this is 
causing difficulties. From next week the staff will check all children are being dropped off/picked 
up at the correct times.  
 

 Please follow the social distancing guidelines at all times. Parents are not permitted to stand 
and socialise on the school grounds. All parents must exit the school grounds as quickly as 
possible. This is for everyone’s safety. 

 

 Please also stand behind the yellow line outside your child’s classroom door. This goes against 
our “open door” policy and I do understand your frustration. However, I have a duty of care to 
keep our staff safe as well as our children, and Government guidelines must be followed. 

 

 Absence- Please remember to send a note of explanation to the class teacher if your child has 
been absent from school.   

 

 Parents should try to make dental and other appointments outside of school hours.  If a medical 
appointment is to be attended during school hours, it is important to let the teacher know in 
advance.  If a child is removed from school before the end of the school day, the person 
collecting the child will be asked to complete a ‘withdrawal slip’.  

 

 School Fund- Each family is asked to contribute £10 per term to School Fund.  This money 
provides various resources for school along with treats for the children.  It also subsidises school 
activities, and activities associated with Fun Days in December and June are also paid from 
School Fund.  School Fund is due to be paid by Wednesday 30 September through the 
Schoolmoney App. We greatly appreciate your school fund contribution as it makes such a 
difference to your child’s school experience. 

 

 Clubs and Extended Schools Activities- Unfortunately we are unable to hold afterschool 
activities at present. 
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 School Photographer-We are working with the school photographer to ensure photographs can 
be taken in a safe way, adhering to the social distancing guidance. 

 

 Car Parking-Please remember that cars are not permitted in the school grounds.  This includes 
taxis and day-care transport. You are also reminded that cars should not be parked on the 
double yellow lines at the Wilgar Street entrance. Please show consideration for residents, staff 
and other parents. In order to park in the disabled parking area, you will need to obtain a permit 
given by the school. 
 

 Crossing Patrol-Mr Gracey is responsible for the crossing patrol at Dundela Avenue. Please 
remember to cross the road with him and also to refrain from parking on the zig-zag lines. 
 

 Bicycles/Scooters- Children who come to school on bicycles or scooters should get off them at 
the school gate and walk in the grounds with them.  We have used PTA money to purchase two 
cycle pods which have been situated in the back playground.  Bikes and scooters should be 
parked in the cycle pods.   

 
 
 
 

 Grounds- 
o For safety reasons pedestrians should not come through the main gates – please use the 

small gate beside the main gate. Please follow the green arrows. If you are walking 
to/from the back of the school, please use the green painted walkway. 

o Children should not be on the steep grass banks at Wilgar Street.  We have an increasing 
amount of outdoor equipment on the grass area at the back of the school.  Children 
should be kept away from these areas when arriving at and leaving school. 

o On Friday afternoons, children from Strandtown should only be in the grounds if they 
are accompanied AND SUPERVISED by an adult. 

o Dogs-Please remember that dogs are not permitted in the school grounds whether on a 
lead or being carried.  If parents are aware of any dogs in the grounds this should be 
brought to the attention of school staff.  

o School Security / School Gates-The gate at Dundela Avenue and the gate at the steps in 
Wilgar Street are normally locked during school hours as a security measure.  Entrance to 
school will only be by the gate and path beside the main double-gates. During September 
& October, as Nursery & Primary 1 children will be arriving and leaving at different times, 
gates will remain unlocked.  Parents arriving at school during school hours should ring the 
main door buzzer and wait report to reception. 

 
I hope we can all work together to ensure the safety of our school community and despite the 
challenges we are facing, I look forward to embracing the year ahead with you and your wonderful 
children. 
 
Thank you for your support and please do not hesitate to contact me at any time.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
S Wilson 
Principal
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